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Dear Parents and Carers,  

We have had another fantastic two weeks at Tarneit Rise Primary School. 

Yesterday we got to meet our 210 new prep children and their families at the first of our transition sessions. We 

have three more transition sessions organised over November and December to help our children become familiar 

with their new school environment and meet their peers and new teachers. 

With so many new children joining us next year we are also working hard planning for resource allocation to support 

this growth. We have had two new buildings installed and are expecting two more. We have also been working with 

our playground supplier, and hopefully this will be installed over December. We have also been working with the 

Victorian Building Authority and the Wyndham City Council and are in the final stages of negotiating our Joint User 

Agreement, which means work will soon be commencing on the development of our soccer pitch and netball courts. 

This will provide a terrific part of our playground for our children to run and play sport. It is expected that this work 

will be completed early next year. And of course with new children comes new staff. We are still working through 

the recruitment process and hopefully will have this finalised by December 11 (our final transition day, where all 

children get to meet their new 2019 classmates and teacher). 

We have also purchased a lot of new reading resources to use in 2019. These resources have arrived at school and 

need covering. There are thousands of books to label, cover and box. If you can spare an hour of two, at any stage 

during the week, please call into the office. Our librarian, Georgie, will be able to teach people how to cover 

books, but if you don’t feel confident in covering the books, you could put stickers on them and get boxes 

assembled. Any help would be greatly greatly appreciated! 

Our grade 1/2 children finished their swimming program this week and the first half of our preps began theirs. It was 

fantastic to see the growth and development that our grade 1/2 children made in their swimming skills and 

confidence over the course of the program. The preps were amazing in their first lesson, and it is always lovely to see 

them excited when they are presented with new opportunities for learning and growth! 

Our teachers have been working really hard over the last few weeks assessing our children’s growth over the year, to 

support the report writing process. We know our children are amazing, and over this formal assessment period it 

gives us great joy to celebrate all that they have achieved and see them progressing so well in their learning. We 

really do thank our families for your incredible support of the school, for working so closely with us to support your 

children, for being so invested in your children by reading to them and with them every night and for lending a hand 

at school in any way that you can.  

 There are still so many exciting thigs happening this term including: 

¶ The election day bbq (this Saturday – if you’re going to vote call into the school and grab a sausage while 

you’re here) 

¶ The grade 2 sleep over 

¶ The school concert 

¶ Our whole school outdoor movie night – tickets are on sale today for $10 a family. More information is 

provided in today’s newsletter 
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Please remember that school finishes on December 21 at 1.30pm. Learning happens right up until that very last 

minute so please ensure your children are at school every day, on time and ready to learn. 

Nadia & Sarah 

Prep Community News 

Once again we have had and continue to have an action packed term with many exciting experiences for students.  

Swimming 

This week the preps A, B, C, and D begin swimming. Please pack your child’s change of clothing in a separate plastic 

bag to take to the pool. The bag should include: underwear, socks and shoes, as well as a towel, goggles (if required) 

and another plastic bag for students to put their wet clothes in. Everything must have their name on it. Learning to 

swim has many benefits for our children.  It’s great for their health and wellbeing, it enhances their self-esteem and 

importantly teaches them a respect for water.  

Synthesising 

In the coming weeks we begin to teach students how to synthesise during reading. Synthesising takes the process of 

summarising texts to the next level. This involves students recognising new information learnt from texts to change 

their views and opinions based on the new information gained. We will look at a range of different texts to build on 

their prior knowledge. During your daily reading please continue to ask your child questions about their books to 

deepen their understanding of the words on the page. Here are some possible questions to ask… 

- What was the main idea/message in the story? 

- Can you make a text-to-self connection with this book and tell me how you are like this character? 

- What new information have you gained after reading this book?  

- Was there any new words that you are not sure what they mean?  

Mass and Capacity  

Our students are busy learning about capacity by comparing a range of containers and filling them up with different 

elements. We have begun by showing our students how to compare containers using water and sand and using the 

vocabulary ‘holds more’ and ‘holds less’. Below are some photos of our amazing, inquisitive preps exploring capacity.   

 

 

Writer’s Festival 

You need to see with your own eyes the amazing work our students have been doing in writing! That is why we are 

hosting a Writer’s Festival for you to come and see for yourself. All students have been busy writing narrative stories 

and we want you to come and see their fantastic work. We will be holding the Writers Festival on the 5th of 

December. We will be opening the festival at our Wednesday Assembly, and encourage you to wonder through 

following the assembly. We know that you will be just as proud as we are at the effort and quality of our student’s 

work! Thank you, 

 Prep team. 



1/2 Community News 

Wow, what a busy term we have had so far and it is not over yet!  

The students had their final swimming lesson on Tuesday. The experience has been invaluable as the 1/2s have 

learnt about water safety, practised their swimming technique and gained confidence in the water!  

In the classroom, our students have enjoyed publishing their narratives and they are thoroughly looking forward to 

being able to put them up on display for parents and guardians at our upcoming Spring Writer’s Festival.  

Just when we think the fun is over (is it ever!?) we have our very first grade 1/2 dinner and sleepover next week on 

Thursday the 29th of November at 4:30pm! Please ensure that you have read over the information provided and that 

students are prepared. For many of our students, this will be the first time they have stayed away from home so we 

suggest that students practise sleeping over at a friend’s / relative’s house or even in the living room to get ready!   

Finally, we would like to thank you for your ongoing support and patience during these past few weeks as the 

teachers continue to conduct multiple assessments and begin to write reports. Throughout these weeks, we thank 

you for understanding the reduced time to see your child’s teacher during before and after school hours. 

Thanks again, 

The 1/2 team. 

 

A message from Mr Marley  

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 

The key component of the PE Program here at Tarneit Rise is the development of the Fundamental Motor Skills. 

Fundamental Movement Skills are those foundation movements that lead to the development of more specialised, 

complex skills that are used in games, sports, dance, gymnastics and recreation activities. Each FMS has specific and 

observable components which develop in a sequential manner over time. The early school years (Prep to Grade 3) 

are commonly viewed as a critical time period during which all or many of these skills would normally be developed. 

 

Below is an image of how the physical action of the overarm throw is used in a variety of sports. The hour of 

timetabled PE is supplemented by extra sports clubs here at Tarneit Rise. If this is then built on at home by play, 

practise or training you will be ensuring your child has the all the skills required to lead a healthy lifestyle. 

 

Thanks, Mitch 



Parent Volunteers Required 

¶ Mrs Stanley would like help preparing learning aids for 2019. This involves photocopying and 

laminating on Mondays, Tuesdays or Wednesdays. If you are available for any length of time on 

those days and would like to help please contact the office. 
 

¶ Performing Arts 
As the students begin their Performing Arts learning, we will start to plan for our end of year 
concert. Ms Ostyn is looking for parents who may be able to assist with costumes, props and 
rehearsing with the students in term 4.  If you are interested in helping, please leave your contact 
details on the contact sheet located at the office and Ms Ostyn will be in touch closer to the time 
with more information.  

 

¶ Fundraising 
Our fundraising committee is always looking for extra people to assist in this very important role of 
raising funds and creating wonderful events for our children to enjoy. The fundraising committee 
meet fortnightly on a Wednesday straight after school drop off in the admin building. You can assist 
as much or a little as your time allows. Please contact the office to check the date of our next 
meeting. We would love to see you there. 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER 

Wednesday 21st November Prep Swimming program starts 

Saturday 24th November Election day sausage sizzle 

Thursday 29th November 1/2 Games night & sleep over 

Tuesday 11th December Whole school ‘step up’ day 

Wednesday 5th December Writers Festival (after assembly) 

Thursday 6th December School Concert 

Friday 14th December Family Movie Night 

Friday 21st December Last day of school (1.30pm finish) 
 

SCHOOL TERM DATES 

Term 4 2018 8th October – 21st December 

Term 1 2019 29th Jan – 5th April 

Term 2 2019 23rd April – 28th June 

Term 3 2019 15th July – 20th September 

Term 4 2019 7th October – 20th December 
 

 

 



 



 


